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It seems such a short time ago when we were gearing 
up for pre-season training yet we’ve done so much 
already. Despite wet conditions Amazons joined other 
the teams for a great time at the first regatta for the 
season at Boddington.  

 

We followed that up with two great performances at the 
Champion Lakes Grand Prix regattas, where Personal 
Best times have been sliced away to give us new bench 
marks to aim towards. 

In between these we squeezed in a top day at the 
Bayswater Teddy Bear Picnic Telethon fair and cheered 
as our corporate team, Cirrhosis of the River took out 
first place.  

Off the water we’ve been fund raising with various 
ventures and raising fun with our annual sleep over and 
usual get-togethers.  The good thing about this being 
mid-season is that there’s so much more to come! 
Watch this space. (Editor Jennie) 
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Sat 17 th & Tues 20 thDec 2011: Festive 
Season Paddling, use your imagination 
and wear something to reflect your 
Christmas Spirit and bring something for 
a post paddle indulgence.  
 
Sat 24th December 2011 : Christmas 
break: no paddling today. 

 
Tues 27 th December 2011 : back on the water 
 
15th January 2012 : Grand prix regatta #3, at Champion 
Lakes 
 
26th February 2012 : Grand prix regatta #4, at Champion 
Lakes 
 
4th March 2012 : Bunbury Regatta 
 
18th March 2012 : State Titles, at Champion Lakes 
 
1st - 7th April 2012 : National Dragon Boat 
Championships, Melbourne 
 
 

�

Food, dance, song…and lots of laughs! 
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Christmas is an interesting time for 
dragon boaters. Why - because it 
is right in the middle of our racing 
season. Yes, we are mid way and 

all have now experienced a 200 metre regatta, a 500 
metre regatta and of course how can we go into 2012 
without mentioning the wonderful 2000 metre races.  
 
Christmas is also a time of mixed emotion for many. 
It can be really challenging to move through this time 
but like the worst thunderstorm, we all get through it. 
 
Whatever you are doing over this time, whoever you 
will be sharing it with, please enjoy every moment. 
There are many times throughout the year when we 
are dealt hard knocks that we did not ask for. At this 
time of the year however you do not have to go far to 
join in on some fun things to do like carolling, driving 
through some local streets to look for Christmas 
lights, to take in a kid’s concert or watch “Christmas 
on 32nd Street” again for the millionth time on DVD. It 
is also a great time to pick up the phone and call 
someone.  
 
Christmas for me is all about family and I am sure 
that does not surprise any of you.  
 
Back to dragon boating… I’m sure the wonderful 
coaching team will let us all know the training 
program for over the Christmas period. Please make 
as many sessions as you can at this busy time if for 
no other reason, it will allow you to have one more 
glass of champagne or one more piece of Christmas 
fare. 
 
Merry Christmas to each and every one of you. 
Enjoy. Laugh lots and sing out loud. 
 
Paddles up 
Tanya 
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Our sausage sizzle at Bunnings was a great day. To all the 
girls who sizzled away, thank you very much, your efforts 

helped in the overall 
success of this fundraiser. 
Many thanks to Dave and 
his crew and Dianella 
Meats, folk kept coming 
back for more because they 
tasted so good. Thanks 
to my husband Vince for 
helping to set up and pack 
up… and for also looking 

after the transport of our gear at the Bayswater Teddy 
Bears Picnic Fair day. (Mel) 

Our  follow up performance will be at the January 
Champion Lakes regatta when Amazons will be doing the 
catering, another sausage sizzle? Watch out for emails 
with details of how Amazing Amazons can contribute with 
this fundraiser too. The funds raised at this event will go 
towards  the National Championships registration  fees.  

On the pure fun side of things thanks to M&M Catering for 
organising the food during our sleep over at 
Dwellingup.(Editor)��

 

If you have any fundraising ideas please let us know or 
even better join our team. The Board is considering 
specific projects for our fundraising endeavours and we’ll 
all hear more about the options soon. (Melina) 

 

There’s still time to join in the Amazons team travelling to 
the National Championships. See Barb for details. 
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Andrea:  is collecting toiletries for the Zonta Club to donate 
to the Women’s Refuge. If you are travelling and not using 
the complementary toiletries please bring them home. 

Small things really make a big difference to the women 
who enter the refuge with nothing, so please bring them 
along and pass a favour forward. 
 
Many thanks in advance, Andrea 

 

 

ALSO: If you missed the wax order and wish to buy some 
contact Andrea before Christmas (You can just fit in.� ) 

Editor’s note: Zonta are also responsible for making and 
donating those fantastic underarm cushions for comfort 
after breast cancer surgery. 

Jennifer:  Many of you have asked for the link to the 
Lymphedivas website for the Diva 
compression sleeves, enjoy choosing 
your new garment. 
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Pam: �Here is the link to the 'Mom song' that I mentioned, 
It is brilliant.�I thought our paddling ladies might enjoy it. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RxT5NwQUtVM&feature 

 "The Mom" song, sung to the William Tell Overture, by 
Anita Renfroe. What a mom says in 24 hours, condensed 
into 2 minutes and 55 seconds! Hilarious and talented!  
 

Tanya: A Christmas thought: Try this, sit 
with the family in a room lit only by tree 
lights and remember that our blessings 
outnumber the lights.  Happy Christmas to 
all.  ~Betsy Cañas Garmon  

Jen H: Some folk may be 
interested in this news item that 
I received from Breastscreen 
WA and the Cancer Council.  
 
 
Cancer in the News �
Wednesday 30 November. �
Research: Poll exposes cancer myths and mistakes. �
 �
Australians are still confused about what causes cancer, 
with some believing drinking lots of water helps prevent it, 
while others believe using deodorant is a risk factor. 
According to the Galaxy Poll, 50 per cent of people 
believed drinking water, and 47 per cent believed getting 
enough sleep, helped prevent cancer. 
It also revealed 54 per cent blamed stress and 14 per cent 
said using deodorant increased the risk of cancer. 
 
Today, Cancer Council is launching their new website 
iheard.com.au designed to bust cancer myths.  
The Daily Telegraph, 30/11/2011, page 3. 
  
Cancer in the News is an edited summary of news items in 
daily national and capital city newspapers. Produced by 
Cancer Council Australia, it aims to keep stakeholders up-
to-date on media reporting of cancer. Cancer in the News 
does not necessarily represent the views of Cancer 
Council Australia 
 
Jane: Well done to Angela and Deb for their amazing 
effort with Cirrhosis of the River and allowing us all to bask 
in their reflected glory at the Teddy Bears Picnic Paddle!  
We must do this more often, congratulations from Jane.  
 

 

� 
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Register4  is Australia’s first online 
community where you can sign up to 
participate in breast cancer research. 

Register4  aims to find a cure for breast cancer, by 
matching researchers and people willing to participate in 
their studies. Researchers often struggle to find such 
people, and this slows down our search for answers to 
breast cancer. 
 
Everyone who joins Register4  is making a difference to 
breast cancer research for future generations and 
ultimately, helping to find a cure. 
All people with or without a breast cancer diagnosis are 
encouraged to register. It's safe, secure and completely 
confidential. Men are also welcome to join Register4. It is 
anticipated that Register4 will eventually answer questions 
on a range of health issues not just breast cancer. 
 
To highlight the Women of Westpac’s commitment to 
finding a cure for breast cancer on 12th October 2011 
Sarah Murdoch (TBC), Carole Renouf and Gail Kelly (CEO 
Westpac) were surrounded by an installation of 8247 pink 
paper cranes, representing a wish for every woman within 
the Westpac group to join Register4 to find a cure for 
breast cancer. 
 
Seven members from the Outreach Bureau, one from 
every State/Territory were flown to Sydney for the launch 
at Number 1 Martin Place. 
 
Angela was selected to represent Western Australia and is 
shown here with Sarah Murdoch, Carole Renouf and other 
state representatives.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you haven’t done so yet, please consider joining 
Register4 at at www.register4.org.au 
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Jen H and Jennie attended BCNA's 
National Summit in August it was a 

wonderful opportunity to meet others in the network, to 
learn new information,  renew friendships, and be inspired 
to continue to work closely with BCNA to  support 
Australian's affected by breast cancer. 

Some new resources were developed and are now 
available should you wish to access them on the BCNA 
website. 

1. A “Breast Cancer and 
Sexual Wellbeing” 
information booklet 
has just been 
released, developed 
from results of sexual 
wellbeing research 
conducted late last 
year. It is designed to 
help both single and partnered women identify the 
issues impacting on them during and after breast 
cancer treatment, and to suggest possible 
strategies to help them manage some of their 
sexual wellbeing concerns.�

2.  “Strengthen your 
Recovery: A Pilates 
program following breast 
cancer surgery”, has been 
designed specifically to 
provide practical information 
and exercises for the 10 
weeks following surgery. 
The program helps prevent 
pain and stiffness in the 
upper body and is a safe, 
gentle way for women to 

regain strength and mobility after surgery. The 
program is provided on a DVD for women to use 
at home. BCNA will begin distributing the DVD in 
December with the free My Care Kit, a kit that also 
includes a specially designed post-surgical bra. 

(Speak to Jen H as she attended the Pilates 
sessions at the recent Summit). 

�
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We are so proud of our Amazing Amazons. It seems such 
a short time ago we were starting pre-season training then 
suddenly The Paddling Season was upon us. To improve 
fitness, endurance and technique we increased training to 
three sessions a week. The aim being to provide the 
opportunity for folk to attend at least two weekly training 
sessions. 

The Boddington regatta allowed us to work out a few 
paddling kinks and fired enthusiasm for the November 
Grand Prix regatta.  It was a VERY impressive start to the 
season, well done to every team member if you were there 
or not, every time you attend a training session you help 
the whole team grow. 

 

Team personal best times (PBs) at the start of the season 
were as follows: 

500 metres 2.28.25 
 
2000 metres 12 mins 42.68 secs 
 
200 metres with 20 paddlers 1.00.28 
 
200 metres with 10 paddlers 1.04.93 
 
The 15th January regatta will be 200m racing and our aim 
is to achieve a PB of less than a minute. It can be done �  
 
 
We know that the best 
way to improve our 
paddling is to paddle and 
in the past we’ve had a 
long-ish break over the 
Festive Season, just when 
we need to be building on 
our strengths. This year 
we’ve decided to press 
ahead with the training 
program after a somewhat 
reduced break, if you can 

make it to any of the usual training times it will really help 
the team to maintain strength and focus. 
 
At the 
December 
Grand Prix 
regatta last 
week 
Amazons were 
up there with 
the other 
boats. We are achieving more than we probably ever 
thought we would.  We’re a team that wears pink to 
promote breast cancer issues and we know folk join us for 
a variety of different reasons.  
 

However, the truth of 
the matter is, at the 
last regatta we were 
all there to win and 
we came so close.  
As a group of 
paddlers we are all 
on the same page 
and now the other 

WA clubs can see that we’re also on the same page as 
them!   
 
We are a great team; we’re the sport team that can offer 
support, not a support group that dabbles in a sport. Thank 
you to the Paddlers who have joined this year as you have 
bought your own energy to the club and we appreciate it.  
Thanks to our Paddlers who have a few year’s 
experience.  You have hung in there when the pickings 
were slim and times between us and other crews were 
huge. We know that winning is not everything but gosh it 
feels good to be up there eh? 
 
So enjoy your Festive family activities, try to keep a bit of 
time for your personal fitness program and if you can make 
it to some training sessions it will make a huge difference.  
 
Go Amazons! 
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A Mini-Field of Women  is a display of 100 pink lady 
silhouettes symbolizing the 14,000 Australian women 
diagnosed with breast cancer each year and the 2,600 
women who die from breast cancer each year. 
 
Amazon club members, and their family and friends, met 
on a beautiful sunny spring morning to pay tribute to 
those affected by breast cancer in our community. There 
was plenty of pink on display as Amazons cheerfully 
greeted their invited guests to the Maylands Sport and 
Recreation Club after a busy training session. 
 
Guests mingled in the sunshine snapping up raffle tickets 
and perusing the display of pink BCNA merchandise 
before joining together in a silent reflective walk to “D” 
green. As they approached the green, our resident 
songstress Carol wooed the crowd with her sweet 
singing prior to a heartfelt address from Tanya, the club 
president. Guests and club members were then invited to 
place a message of hope or a written tribute to a friend or 
loved one on one of the 100 pink lady silhouettes placed 
on the lawn. It was a time of silent contemplation for 
many as we remembered those special people in our 
lives who have travelled the breast cancer journey but 
also a celebration of lives well lived and appreciation of 
family and friends. 
 
The morning concluded with a wonderful shared morning 
tea. As usual, the Amazon team members put on a 
bountiful spread and it was lovely to see all the family 
and friends mingling and sharing quality time together. 
 
The Mini Field of Women  looks set to become an 
annual event on the Amazon calendar. It allows the club 
members to remember and pay tribute to past friends 
and family and encourages us a team to stay true to our 
core values and goals.  
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